
 

 

 

KMC Easter Magazine 

Calling all potential contributors! The deadline for items for the Easter Magazine is Sunday 19 March please. If 
you have something you want to let others know about, be it a forthcoming event, a report, an Easter prayer, an 
item of general interest, etc. the Magazine is the ideal place. You can send an email to me at 
editor@knaphillmethodist.co.uk or you can leave your item in paper form in the Editor’s pigeon hole in the 
Welcome Area and I can pick it up from there. Also don’t forget my request to know your favourite hymn. If you 
have one and you would like to share the details in the Magazine, please let me know. Should you have a 
particular reason why it is a favourite, please include that detail too. Many thanks. Robin Spice (Editor) 

ELT meeting - 7th March 2023 

Extended Leadership Team meeting at KMC starting at 2.30pm. 

KMC Monthly Prayer Meeting - 8th March 2023 

We will be holding our monthly prayer meeting, via Zoom, on Wednesday 8th March starting at 7.30pm. Log in 
details will be sent out via email nearer the time. 

Fortnightly Tuesday Morning Fellowship - 7th and 21st March 2023 

Tuesday Morning Fellowship will meet every other Tuesday at ‘Forge End’, Anchor Hill at 9.30am for 10am start.  
There will be meetings on  7th March and 21st March this month, and 4th April and 18th April next month. 
Meetings are in person and on Zoom. Contact Barbara Humphries for more details. 

CAMEO - Room 3 at KMC - 1.30pm for 2pm start - all welcome  

The next CAMEO meeting will take place on 15 March. 

Clothes4U - Clothing Bank - 18th March 2023 

Clothes4U will be open again on Saturday 18th March between 2pm and 4pm. If you are able to help with the 
Clothes4U please contact Helen Brice or email clothes@knaphillmethodist.co.uk.  

Coffee Morning - 25th March 2023 

Thank you very much to everyone who turned out for the February Coffee Morning. In spite of very cold weather 
and an acute shortage of regular helpers, it was a great success. A number of kind volunteers filled the gaps 
among the helpers and £344 was raised. Our next Coffee Morning will be on Saturday 25th March between 10-
12 noon with bacon butties and all the usual stalls. Offers of cakes and preserves gratefully received. Please 
speak to Lynda or Shirley   

Epworth Choir - 25th March 2023 

Epworth Choir invites you to join them for a performance of Stainer’s ‘The Crucifixion’ - a meditative musical 
journey through the events of the Easter story.  It will take place at Trinity Methodist Church, Brewery Road,  
Woking at 7.30pm on Saturday 25th March. The concert will raise funds for Citizens Advice Woking. Tickets are 
available online in advance from www.epworthchoir.org priced at £15 (on the door price £20).  

Easter 

The ecumenical Walk of Witness and service is planned for Good Friday. Anyone wishing to join the walkers 
needs to gather outside St Hugh’s in Victoria Road in time to move off at 9.45am. The procession will walk 
through Knaphill, stopping for Bible readings, and reach Holy Trinity in Chobham Road in time for the service at 
10.30am. Refreshments will be available after the service. KMC needs to supply 2 marshals to assist with road 
safety and someone to read a Bible passage (a good strong voice is needed, as there may not be a microphone or 
megaphone). Please see Lynda Shore if you can help with either of these tasks. Peter Hills will be leading our Holy 
Communion Service on Easter Sunday morning.  

Christian Aid Week - 14th-20th May 2023 

Christian Aid Week 2023 is still a little way off yet. However, the date comes round very quickly, so I would like 
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people to make a note of it now and think carefully if there is anything they may be able to help with. I am 
planning a collection again, as usual, but now we have Deliver Only as well as Call and Collect envelopes. I shall 
do Call and Collect in my usual roads, but a number of people have kindly taken on delivering envelopes in their 
own road and waiting to see how many filled envelopes come back through their letterbox (Deliver Only).  Please 
let me know if you are able to help in any way, or ask if you need more information. Many thanks, Lynda Shore 

Rotas for 2023 

If you would like to read in Church, donate or arrange the flowers or help with preparing and serving the after-
service coffee one Sunday, please sign up on the relevant rota on the Noticeboard beside the Vestry. We also 
need additional  Door Stewards on a Sunday morning - please speak to Ella if you are able to offer help with this. 

 

Entries for THE NOTICES  to Pat Delbridge at notices@knaphillmethodist.co.uk 
Notice sheets are normally issued on the first Sunday of every month.  

The deadline for the April notice sheet is Thursday 30 March. 

SERVICES FOR THE NEXT FEW WEEKS 

Sunday 5th March  
10am - Morning worship with Philip Beastall 

Sunday 19th March  
10am - Local arrangement 

 
Sunday 12th March  

10am - Holy Communion with Allan Taylor 
 

Sunday 26th March  
10am - All-age worship with Claire Hargreaves 

GDPR message 
The Church notice sheet has a wider readership than just within KMC as it is published on the KMC website and 
visitors to our Church premises can take a copy away with them. If you put items in The Notices, please remember 
the above when adding your personal details, such as your name, email or home address and phone number. I will 
be happy to omit names and any other personal details if requested to do so. Pat 


